

# Cleveland Wheelers Cycling Club

## Minutes of Committee Meeting Prissick Cycling Circuit, Middlesbrough

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> February 2018



### **Present:**

Nick Smith, John Kelly, Mike Cole, Josef George, Steve Tilly, Derek George, Kristan Wadrop, Marcus Smith, Dave Kirton, Diane Mayes, Julie McNicholas

### **Apologies:**

Shaun O'Shea, Shaun Joughin, Paul Christon

### **Chairman's Address:**

The chairman opened the meeting.

### **Matters Arising:**

Previous minutes were passed.

Bring & Buy 2018 has been booked.

Engraving of trophies has been completed.

The issue of storage at the Cycle Circuit hut was re-iterated. The place usually used has been re-allocated as an office, causing "issues". Hopefully these will be resolved shortly.

### **Official's Reports:**

#### **General Secretary:**

Nothing to report.

#### **Treasurer:**

£9378 at bank which includes 1900 from 3<sup>rd</sup> party sponsorship of CWJRT.

The youth accounts show a balance of £979.

#### **Membership:**

257 Adults

80 Junior

#### **Racing:**

8 national races targeted, at roughly 1 per 2 or 3 weeks.

**Youth Development:**

End of year awards party was a good night.

Next year's dates are in the calendar.

BSCA membership still not sorted – SWT to address.

RC requested aid to become L3 Track Coach.

**Social:****Website:**

All relevant dates of CWCC events are on calendar.

Coach bios still being worked on.

JRT section needs to be done.

**CWO:****Delegate's Reports**

None.

**Main Agenda:**

- **Presentation Evening**  
All engraving has been done bar Mike Binks memorial, which was voted on at this meeting.
- **60<sup>th</sup> Birthday**  
We would like to do something, but there is a dearth of volunteers to organise, therefore it must be kept as simple as possible. Suggestions included a BBQ with Fletchers & East Harsley village hall as possible venues, as was the option of tying it in with the Mike Binks road race, should that go ahead this year.
- **Charity**  
£264 was collected, rounded up to £300 by the club.
- **Youth Support**  
Suggested recipients were Lewis, Daniel, Euan & Izzy, each to get £150 (Lewis has subsequently joined another team)
- **Finances**  
Agreed to raise membership to £15. Need to word proposal for AGM.

**Any Other Business.****Next Meeting Date:**

9<sup>th</sup> April, MSV

**Agenda For Next Meeting:**

Wording for proposal for raising of subscriptions for AGM.

Mike Binks Road Race.

Junior race team.

Issues from CTT. Numbers and clothing.

Marcus Smith.

GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation)

**Close Of Meeting.**